
© 2025 Bryan Cave Leighton Paisner LLP.

1

Plaintiffs in California continue to focus on labels. Recently, a putative class action lawsuit was

filed against J Brand, Inc., the maker of designer J Brand jeans and other clothing. The complaint

alleges that the label for J Brand jeans states they are “Made in California, USA,” but that more than

5% of the jeans consist of imported material. Specifically, the complaint alleges that the imported

material used includes fabric, thread, buttons, subcomponents of the zipper assembly, and rivets.

The plaintiff’s claim against J Brand, Inc. is based on an alleged violation of California Business

and Professions Code section 17533.7, which provides that it is unlawful to use “Made in U.S.A.,” or

similar words if the product has been “entirely or substantially made, manufactured, or produced

outside of the United States.”

There are two exceptions to the statute. First, a company may still use the “Made in U.S.A.” label if

imported materials constitute 5% or less of the final wholesale value of the manufactured product.

Second, a company may still use the “Made in U.S.A.” label if the manufacturer cannot produce or

obtain the imported materials from a domestic source, and the imported materials constitute 10% or

less of the final wholesale value of the manufactured product.

National retailers should be aware that the California standard for a “Made in U.S.A.” label differs

slightly from the Federal Trade Commission (“FTC”) standard. The FTC requires that “all or virtually

all” of a product with a “Made in U.S.A.” label be made in the United States. The FTC, however, does

not specify a maximum percentage of product content or value that may be derived from imported

materials.   Retailers using a “Made in U.S.A.” label should be aware of these different standards

and confirm the source of the materials used in their products.
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MEET THE TEAM

This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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